Minutes of Ordinary Meeting of Council of Croquet NSW Inc

held on 14th June 2014 at Concordia Club at 10.10am.

PRESENT: 

President:
J Compton

Senior VP:
A Sharpe

Junior VP:
W Fothergill

Secretary:
N Taylor

Treasurer:
J Eddes

DELEGATES:

Bathurst
H Smallbone


Newcastle
N Taylor

Branxton
J McDonald


Nowra

M Sawers

Cammeray
D Stanton


Orange

W Fernance

Chatswood
A Crapp



RSGC

J Dobell-Brown

Coogee

P Hall



Sutherland
J Midgley

Dungog

P Gentle


Sydney

W Fothergill




Eastwood
S McLachlan


Toronto
K Davies

EDSACC

S Howes


Wagga Wagga
R Compton

Epping

B Green




Forster

L Montague


NON-DELEGATES
Hazelbrook
M Tanner


Manly

R White


Jamberoo
H Howe



Killara

P Montague


Killara

L Munro


Toronto
R Knox



Macquarie City
B Smith






Maitland
J Compton

Manly

M Jones







Mosman
G Lockhart






Mt Sugarloaf
B Wild

Myall Park
P Smith






APOLOGIES:
Urunga

B Piggott




Marrickville
R Flint

Nelson Bay
P Wood




The President opened the meeting and established there was a quorum present.

Apologies as listed above.

2.  MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING were taken as read. As there was not a quorum at the previous meeting, the secretary moved, Nowra seconded ‘’ that the meeting ratify the decisions discussed and recommended at the 1 March Meeting of Council”.  Passed.

 Mt Sugarloaf moved, Wagga Wagga seconded that the minutes of the previous meeting  be accepted.  

Business was suspended for the announcement and presentation of the 2014 NSW Golf Croquet team to contest the Interstate Shield in Adelaide in September.  The team is 
Peter Freer, Peter Landrebe, Chris Lavina, John Levick (vc), Steven Harden (reserve), Pam Gentle (c), Rosemary Landrebe, Barb Piggott, Alison Sharpe, Ros Johnstone (reserve).

3.  BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


3.1 Golf Croquet Practice squad – Pam Gentle gave a report on the two weekends of training conducted by Peter Landrebe for the GC Practice squad, held at Tempe and Maitland for about 20 players.


3.2  Webmaster’s report – David Archer has recommended the appointment of a publicity officer or committee, volunteers are requested to contact the secretary.

 
3.3 CNSW Motion to ACA AGM re appointment of GC High Performance Manager- this motion was passed at the ACA Annual  meeting, and Greg Bury from Queensland has been appointed.  Peter Landrebe is the AC High Performance Manager.

3.4 Executive communication with Clubs.  The last Council meeting recommended a communique be sent out to clubs after each Executive meeting – it was agreed that a summary of executive meetings be put on the website, instead of emailing out to clubs.

4.  REPORTS
4.1 President’s report is in the CNSW Newsletter.

4.2  Resignation of Secretary and appointment of new Secretary. The Executive proposes the following motion:   “That Council ratifies the Executive appointment of Steve Thornton as CNSW Hon Secretary following the resignation of the current Secretary, Nerida Taylor”  Moved Secretary, seconded Branxton.  Steve Thornton will be asked to become the Public Officer for CNSW.

4.3 Treasurer’s Report – the treasurer reported that the auditor has requested that line items not show GST, and reports have been amended accordingly.  Income is approximately $2000 ahead of budget, mostly from affiliation fees, and expenses are up slightly, mostly because of lawn maintenance costs.  Audit fees will be around $3000 per year – it is a requirement of funding from the Dept Sport and Recreation to have our books audited.  The treasurer moved, EDSACC seconded that the report be accepted.  The treasurer moved, Sydney seconded “That affiliation fees remain at the current level for 2014-2015 ie $37 for country members, $46 for metropolitan members and $71 for individual members. The Club affiliation fee to remain at $60.”  The Treasurer has agreed to consult with ISS and Eire Cup past and present players re the issue of an acceptable cost structure for re-imbursement of costs associated with participation.

4.4   Committee Reports – as per reports circulated.  

Chairman of the Tournament Committee, Robyn Compton, reported that the CNSW Silver AC singles held at Strathfield club were a success with 8 players, as this event had been cancelled for the last 2 years due to lack of entrants.  Several AC events have been cancelled this year due to lack of entrants – clubs are asked to encourage their members to enter CNSW events.  Division 2 and 3 GC Pennants are to play finals in the next couple of weeks, and Division 1 pennants will play at Tempe and Sutherland from 8 – 10 July.

Director of Schools Croquet, Jacky McDonald, gave a talk on the new Working with Children Check.  Applications are made on line at http://www.kids.nsw.gov.au/Working-with-children/New-Working-with-Children-Check  Any club members working with children must register before April 2015.  There is no cost to register.

Alison Sharpe gave a report on the Weetbix Triathlon Sports Race & Expo where she, with Jacky and Geof McDonald, set up an information booth with a small lawn area for people to try.  This proved very popular.  Alison has recommended that CNSW purchase banners to help promote the game.

5.  Correspondence – the Secretary moved, Mt Sugarloaf seconded, that the correspondence be accepted.

6.  Business arising from correspondence – there was no business from correspondence.

7.  General Business


7.1  Tempe / HQ Future Directions working group – has 8 members, currently organising survey material to go out to clubs to make comments on future direction of HQ.  Any suggestions may be sent to the Secretary to be passed on to the working group.  It was emphasised that this is a working group only, which may make recommendations to be considered at Council.  The delegate from Forster asked that it be recorded that Forster club is in favour of a move to Riverstone.

7.2  Draft Volunteer Policy has been circulated.  The Secretary moved, Hazelbrook seconded “that the draft Volunteer Policy contained in Attachment E be adopted as the first step in developing a comprehensive volunteer policy “  Passed.  The Secretary moved, EDSACC seconded “that consultation occur with the ACA, other States and clubs and officials on current re-imbursement policies for referees, coaches and officials, and that if changes are recommended,  they be considered at the CNSW Ordinary Meeting of Council on 30 August 2014.” Passed.

7.3  Commitment to develop an appeals process under the CNSW Selection Policy. A working group (Ros Johnstone, Alix Verge) has been convened to formulate a simple, brief, comprehensive appeals policy.

7.4  Formation of separate GC and AC referee committees – no action on this as yet, but the co-ordinators of each will be asked to form separate committees.

7.5 Coordinated regional coaching/refereeing workshop/training calendar for 2014-15 for both AC and GC.   A paper has been circulated to club secretaries. It was pointed out that if the plan was adopted there will be budgeting ramifications.  This will be brought up again at the next meeting, as it is an important component of the business plan.  A copy of the paper will be put on the website.

7.6 CNSW draft Risk Register/Risk Management  Plan – a paper has been circulated. This is a requirement for Department of Sport and Recreation funding.  A request for volunteers to work on this.

7.7  Unaffiliated players – it was emphasised that unaffiliated players should not be playing in competitions, gala days, etc. 

7.8  Croquet Banners – Alison Sharpe has been working on the design of banners to promote croquet – clubs are asked to contact Alison with any feedback on these.

7.9  Atkins Quadway hoops – CNSW has 3 sets of these, they have been tested, and will be used for AC competitions, but not GC, as they will not be in use for the Interstate Shield in Adelaide.

7.10 2015 Eire Cup to be hosted In Sydney – a committee has been convened to organise this for March 2015.  Thanks to RSGC for the offer of 4 lawns for this event.

7.11  ACA Strategic Plan – Steven Thornton is the NSW representative on this.  It is presently at draft stage, and will be presented at the next ACA meeting in September.  When completed, the CNSW strategic plan will be developed from this.

7.12  Schools and Junior Croquet – a report has been developed for the Executive by the committee of Jacky McDonald, Alison Sharpe and Mary Gibson.  6 clubs have applied for school grants, and another 7 have indicated in a survey that they run school programs.

7.13  NSW Co-ordinator of AC coaching – no action on this.

7.14  CNSW Selection Committee – the new chairman of this committee is Barb Piggott.

7.15  Wagga Wagga moved, Secretary seconded that  “a sub-committee be formed to review the current communications systems and technology to provide a streamlined communication system. 

Areas identified include, but need not be limited to:

· Communication of events- from Clubs to CNSW and from CNSW to players;

· Reporting of events;

· Ability to promote events and results via social media’

· Procedures for secretaries  , governance, reporting to CNSW and Council.”  Passed.  There was a call for volunteers for this committee.
7.16  The CNSW Annual General Meeting will be held on 30th August, 2014.  All positions will be declared vacant.  Nomination will be due by 31st July 2014, nomination forms will be on the website, and emailed out to club secretaries.

7.17  Reports for Annual Report are to be sent to Pam Gentle at pamgentle@bigpond.com for collation and preparation for the Annual Meeting.  Reports to be sent in by 23rd July.

8   OTHER BUSINESS


8.1  Appointment of examining referee – the State Director of AC Refereeing recommends that Stephen Howes be appointed as a State Examining Referee.  Congratulations were extended to Stephen.


8.2  Coutts Crossing Croquet Club has applied for CNSW affiliation – moved Wagga Wagga, seconded Myall Park that they be accepted.


8.3  Cessnock Croquet Club is in the process of forming, and has asked for in principle acceptance of their affiliation.  Moved Sydney, seconded Branxton “that Cessnock Croquet Club be accepted for affiliation when ready”.  Passed.
8.4  Membership survey – a survey was sent out to all clubs, 44 responded.  Some statistics extracted from the responses:  66% of members are female, 34% male; 88% over 65, less than 1% under 21; 13 clubs run school programs; half have some interaction with the wider community, eg come and try days, after school care, disability groups.  There was a request that the results of the survey be included in the CNSW Newsletter.

8.5  CNSW affiliation – Mick Tanner from Hazelbrook Croquet Club spoke on the difficulty of convincing members of their club of the advantages of affiliation with CNSW, with the possibility that their club may not re-affiliate in the coming year.  Hazelbrook CC has presented a motion to be considered by the executive – “that CNSW set up a category of affiliation for players on pensions at a nominal cost (say $10 per year)”.  The treasurer pointed out that this would not be practical, as of the $37 affiliation fee for a country member, $22 must be paid to ACA.

8.6  Mt Sugarloaf asked how club information can be included on the CNSW ‘’Latest Club News’’ section – any information should be sent by email to David Archer, woodbine@bigpond.net.au
Meeting closed 12.00.
